
From: Hillina Tamrat <Hillina.Tamrat@cityofchicago.org> 

Sent: Monday, September 30, 2024 4:37 PM 

To: Richard Superfine <Richard.Superfine@cityofchicago.org> 

Cc: Maria Vuolo-Milan <Maria.Vuolo-Milan@cityofchicago.org> 

Subject: Section 2-156-142 (d)(12) reporting 

  

Good afternoon, Mr. Superfine. 

  

Per our phone conversation and email exchange, please find below our report pursuant to Section 2-156-

142 (d)(12) ten days after our attendance at the seminar. Since you indicated one report could be done 

for all attorneys in the division, only one report was done for both attendees. Please let me know if 

anything more is needed.  

  

• The firm Jackson Lewis had invited our attorneys to a seminar presented by it (and others whom 

the firm invited to present) entitled "Workplace Law Symposium: Hot Topics in Employment 

Law". 

·                     The topic is highly relevant to the work of the Labor Division. 

·                     EEOC District Director Amrith Kaur Aakre and Illinois Human Rights Commission Chief Judge 

Brian Weinthal were invited and discussed their respective agencies’ goals in the coming years and 

provided practical tips for dealing with the EEOC and the HRC. We practice before both agencies.  

·                     The invitation from the firm came to Hillina Tamrat and Chief Assistant Corporation Counsel 

Maria Vuolo-Milan, and we both attended. No other attorneys from the Labor Division attended.  

·                     Attendance to the event was complimentary to the clients of Jackson Lewis.  

·                     The date and time of the entire event was September 17, 2024 from 12:30 to 6:00 p.m. but 

Hillina Tamrat left at approximately 4:30 p.m., while Maria Vuolo-Milan left at approximately 4:51 p.m.  

·                     The firm had indicated there would be "cocktails and appetizers" at a reception after the 

program paid for by Jackson Lewis (from 4:30 to 6) 

• Maria and Hillina both had some ravioli and bruschetta, which were available prior to the 

reception. Maria had a cup of coffee.  

·                     The location was Maggiano's Little Italy, 240 Oakbrook Center, Oak Brook, IL 60523. 

  

  

Hillina Taddesse Tamrat 

Deputy Corporation Counsel, Labor Division  



City of Chicago Department of Law 

2 N. LaSalle St., Suite 660  

Chicago, IL 60602 

312-744-3447 

www.cityofchicago.org/law 

  

 

  

 

  

 

 

  

 

http://www.cityofchicago.org/law

